St Edward’s
School

Unity - Achievement - Faith

Thursday 2" March 2023
Remote Learning due to Sickness
Dear Parents and Carers,
I am writing to clarify the arrangements for learning when students are not able to attend school.

If your child is unwell and is not able to attend school, then please contact the school in the usual
way and for each and every subsequent day that your child is not able to attend. It is important that
we receive a daily confirmation so that we can maintain attendance records accurately, and prepare
for your child’s return to school.

If your child is absent from school because they are unwell, it is important they focus on recovery to
enable them to return to school and normal lessons as soon as possible. In this case, work will not be
set for them to complete, and we would ask that students do not email their teachers requesting
work to be sent home. They can catch up with any learning missed when they are back to full health
and their teachers will advise on any missed work.

If a student is absent from school with an injury or has been signed off by a doctor with an
asymptomaticillness, we will be able to offer them remote learning until they return. This will usually
be in the form of their teacher directing them to resources and/or lessons on the subject Share Point
site.

If your child is unwell, please contact the school office if your child is not able to attend school. The
school office will notify teachers of the absence. Where appropriate, the teacher will then be able to
communicate with your child via TEAMS or email in order to direct them to appropriate resources.
Do please contact me if you have any queries about absence from school.

Yours sincerely,

Mr | Henry
Assistant Headteacher
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